Definition of “Cromwell Waiver”:

(From the manual)

Bills from a Prior Address

The most common problem low-income customers face when

trying to get electric or gas service installed is that they owe money

from a prior address. While IOUs [investor owner utilities] cannot charge deposits, they are

allowed to seek at least partial payment on bills from a prior

address as a condition of providing new service at the new

address. (Note, however, that Utility Company A cannot refuse to

provide service at a new address because the customer owes

Company B money for prior utility service).

This problem is discussed in detail in Chapter VII. B. Here, it is

sufficient to note that the company cannot routinely insist on being paid

100% of the prior bill as a condition of providing new service. The

customer has the right to sign a so-called “Cromwell waiver” and

negotiate a payment plan on the amount due from the prior address.
From: owner-utilitynetwork@lists.nclc.org [mailto:owner-utilitynetwork@lists.nclc.org] On Behalf Of Charlie Harak
Sent: Tuesday, February 10, 2009 11:01 AM
To: utilitynetwork@smtp.cyways.com
Subject: RE: [NCLC UtilNet] Cromwell Waivers National Grid
Cathy - I receommend that anyone who is told by NGRID that "cromwell waivers no longer apply" (or anything similar) should call Karen Robinson, head of the Consumer Division at the Department of Public Utilities, 617 305-3531.  Here's the problem:  Some weeks or months ago, NGRID switched to a system where Cromwells are done WITHOUT PAPER VERIFICATION, simply over the phone orally.  One would think that customer servife reps would say something like "Sure, we do Cromwell waivers, but no longer in writing, i can help you do one over the phone right now."   Instead, I have had repeated phone calls (and postings on this list serve) reporting that the reps say "We don't do Cromwells any more."  the reps are probably not being properly trained how to explain this, and the DPU should be alerted to the problem.
 

Charlie
